
May 21, 2017                                                                                                  6th Sunday of Easter  

WEEKEND MASSES 

     ST. JOHN CHURCH        HOLY TRINITY CHURCH  
       1405 FIRST AVENUE            201 CLARK STREET 
      SATURDAY   4:30 PM           SUNDAY    9:00 AM 

      SUNDAY      10:30 AM              

HOLY FAMILY PARISH 

A Catholic faith community called to serve God and others  
through Eucharist, prayer, education, and daily living of the Gospel values. 

PARISH OFFICE:  201 CLARK STREET, MIDDLETOWN, OH 45042 

(513) 422-0602         www.holyfamilymiddletown.com 

ADORATION   HOLY TRINITY CHURCH     
MONDAY- FRIDAY   12:30 - 4:30 PM 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 
ST. JOHN CHURCH  SATURDAY  3:30 PM 

                                       

                          COMING EVENTS 
 
 

 

 VBS Meeting @ HT .……..……..…....……...  Mon May 22 
 

 New Directory Photo Sessions  
     First Week .……..……..…..….. Tues - Sat, May 23 - 27 
     Second Week .....…..……. Wed - Sat, May 31 - June 3 
     Third Week .....…..……………...... Tue - Sat, June 6 - 10 
 

 St. John XXIII Graduation …….....….…….. Thur May 25 
 

 VBS Maker Fun Factory ..….…….. Mon - Fri, June 5 - 9 
 

 Mission Walk ....…...………...……..….……….. Sat June 17 

Maker Fun Factory VBS Meeting!  
Monday, May 22nd  6 PM 
Holy Trinity Basement 
Skyler says you don’t want to miss  
this chance to get involved with VBS!   
We’re looking for high school students  
in need of a fun service opportunity!   
Come be a crew leader!  If you’re interested  
or have any questions, please give us a call  
in the parish office 422-0602.  

I t ’s  P i c t u r e  T i m e ! !  
Schedule Your Photo  
Directory Session TODAY!   
Don’t Delay!  
 

10 DAYS ALREADY BOOKED!      

4 DAYS IN JUNE WITH OPENINGS! 
   

WHEN:  Photography sessions still open  

              Tuesday - Friday, June 6th - 9th 

 

TIMES:  10 minute photo session      
               20 minute session for family of 6+ 
Allow 45 - 60 minutes for photo / portrait previewing. 
 

WHERE:  St. John Center  
 

NO COST:   Free professional photography session 
plus a Complimentary 8 x 10 portrait and Directory 
for every family photographed by UCD!  
 

SCHEDULE:  Call the parish office 422-0602 or make 
your appointment online at www.ucdir.com.   
FIND A DIRECT LINK IN THE MENU BAR OF PARISH WEBSITE!  
Our church code and password were included in the 
letter mailed to all registered families in March.  
Online scheduling option Monday - Friday only! 
 

Watch For a Call From Area Code 419!   
Live Universal Church Directories staffers  
are calling parishioners who haven’t had  
a chance to schedule their photo session,  
so be on the lookout for a number with area code 
419 showing up in your caller id and they’ll help you 
set your appointment!  
 

** Check out the Health Ministry Article 
 on the next page and get ready to SMILE! ** 

 

Coffee and Donuts will be  
served after the  
9:00 AM Mass  
at Holy Trinity today.  



Health Ministry:   
Why We Should Smile Every Day! 
Even though we don't feel like it.. 
"A smile is the key that fits the locks of 
everybody's heart."  Yet, we need to smile 
like we mean it.  How?  Smile until your 
cheeks lift and you feel your "laugh lines" 
around your eyes crinkle.  A smile positively  
affects even the 'smiler.'  "While the brain is 
naturally inclined to think in negative terms,  
the act of smiling helps the mind move to a  
more positive place and remain there longer." 
Personal advantages of a smile...even a  
forced one:  
         helps reduce stress and can increase  
         your feeling of happiness  
         boosts your productivity and creativity  
         helps you bond with others by making  
         you more approachable and seem more  
         trustworthy  
Smiles are free, contagious, painless and have 
the power to help others feel happier too!  
With so many smile advantages, just… 
"Fake it - til you make it." 
 

P.S. "Smile!  It lets your teeth breathe!" and 

it will make for a good photo in our church 
directory!  Share your smile with us, please! 
 

Healthy Living/Teens Health/Huffington Post/Quotes 

Our Prayers and Sympathy are Extended  
to the family and friends of David Donisi, who 
died May 8th.  

   Monday, May 22 

  12:10 PM  Communion Service HT 

   Tuesday, May 23 

      No 8:15 AM  Mass J23  - moved to Friday 

   Wednesday, May 24  

  12:10 PM  Mass HT   Jim Beatty 

   Thursday, May 25 

  12:10 PM  Mass HT    Rita Mandzak 

   Friday, May 26  

       No 8:00 AM  Mass HT    

    8:15 AM  Mass J23  - Rita Gough 

  12:10 PM  Communion Service HT 

   Saturday, May 27  

    8:00 AM  Mass HT   Heggi & Barger Families 

    4:30 PM  Mass  SJ    Bocho Elieff - Birthday Remembrance 

   Sunday, May 28    Ascension of the Lord  

    9:00 AM  Mass HT   Frank Lolli & Scott Bruggeman 

  10:30 AM  Mass SJ    Leo Henne - Birthday Remembrance 

Daily Scripture Readings  
Mon: Acts 16:11-15 / Jn 15:26—16:4a 
Tues: Acts 16:22-34 / Jn 16:5-11  
Wed: Acts 17:15, 22—18:1 / Jn 16:12-15 
Thurs: Acts 18:1-8 / Jn 16:16-20 
Fri: Acts 18:9-18 / Jn 16:20-23 
Sat: Acts 18:23-28 / Jn 16:23b-28 
Sun: Acts 1:1-11 / Eph 1:17-23 / Mt 28:16-20  

HOLY FAMILY MASS SCHEDULE   

  Saturday and Sunday - May 20 and 21 
    4:30 PM Mass  SJ     Dorothy Sutter - Birthday Rem. 

    9:00 AM Mass  HT   Kitty Frey - Birthday Remembrance 

  10:30 AM Mass  SJ    Larry & Joyce Hackett - Birthday Rem.  

 

Weekly Collections Stewardship 
 

Sunday, May 14th  $16,876               

 

Thank you for your generous stewardship! 

In Your Prayers Remember  Garth Farler  

in Atrium Medical Center and Phoebe Pearce  
in West Chester Medical Center this week.   

 May 27/28 4:30 PM SAT 9:00 AM SUN 10:30 AM SUN

 Eucharistic  Dan Sack 1B  Jim Driscoll 1B  Karen Gregosky 1B

 Ministers  Frances Sack 2B  Bernie Driscoll 2B  Jane Romer 2B

 Cecilie Ricke 3B  Mary Ann Long 3B  Roger Romer 3B

 Franka Cope 1C  Alice Brown 1C  John Lyons 1C

 Linda Weaver 2C  Don Gillum 2C  Dale Gerber 2C

 Don Brooks 3C  Lorraine Sivy 3C  Bridget Clark 3C

 Michelle Brooks 4C  Janet Chase 4C  Dominic Sberna 4C

 Lectors  Todd Moore  Bob Cummins  Lois Allen

 Linda Gillaspy  Monica Cummins  Rick Gregosky 

 Servers  Will Grant  Bruce Bray  George Puthoff

 Jordan Griffith  Luke Bray  Will Eiken

 Greeters  Dan Sack D1  Al Heckler D1  Ray Witte D1

 Frances Sack D1  Don Accurso D2  Darlene Witte D1 

MINISTERS  NEXT  WEEK

Please Don’t Forget! 
Please don’t forget to call or have a  
family member call the parish office  
422-0602 when you’re admitted to the hospital! 



Summer Babysitter Needed 
Sitter needed for the summer to watch  
three children: one 10 year old and  
twin 8 year olds.  Prefer in-home but  
willing to bring kids to sitter's home.  If you are  
interested, please contact us via email message 
leoou03@yahoo.com or phone call 812-550-3014.  

Supplies Needed for VBS  
If you’d like to donate an item you can  
leave it in the Blue Donation Bins at the  
church doors or drop it off at the  
parish office.  Thank you for supporting  
2017 Vacation Bible School Maker Fun Factory! 
 
 
 

 PING PONG BALLS     COLORED CELLOPHANE     

  GALLON SIZE ZIPLOC BAGS   

Graduating from High School this Year? 
Parish families with graduating seniors are  
invited to send in a photo of their graduate  
for a Special Photo Spread set for the June 4th bulletin.  
Send a digital photo via email to monica@holyfamily 
middletown.com or bring one by the parish office to  
be scanned - it only takes a minute.  Senior photos or  
a photograph from the graduation ceremony or with  
the grad in their cap and gown are appropriate.  Please  
include the name of your graduate plus the high school 
they attended.  The Graduation Congratulations  
photo spread deadline is 2 PM Tuesday, May 30th. 

Bishop Fenwick High School 
Class of 1957   60th Class Reunion! 
Friday, June 2nd  11:30 AM  Wildwood Golf Club   
Call Fred Dakin 513-523-2194 for more information. 

SVDP Outreach Ministry Featured Need for May 

FULL SIZE SHEETS & MATTRESS PADS 
If you can provide these items  ̶ 
either new or used  ̶  please drop them   
at the church office and we’ll pick them  
up for distribution to the needy.  Thank you for your 
prayerful consideration of this request. 

Introductions to Sunday Readings 
by Bishop Ken Untener, in collaboration  
with Catherine Haven and Fr. Bill Taylor 
First Reading - Acts 8:5-8, 14-17  

Last week we heard how the Christian assembly in  
Jerusalem chose seven of their number to minister  
to the Greek-speaking Christians who lived there.   
Philip was one of the seven.  Today we find him in 
Samaria, about 60 miles north of Jerusalem, fearlessly 
proclaiming the good news of Jesus and experiencing 
astounding results.  
Second Reading - 1 Peter 3:15-18  

The first letter of Peter was written to Christians  
whose pagan neighbors continually questioned and  
ridiculed them about their faith.  Since most of the  
Christians were low-born or slaves, their neighbors 
couldn’t understand why they were so joyful and  
hopeful.  Today’s passage offers pastoral advice and  
encouragement. 

Golden Anniversary Mass 2017  
Call 513-421-3131 X 2653 by June 23rd to register!  
Married couples celebrating their  
50th Wedding Anniversary in 2017  
are invited to attend one of the following  
Golden Anniversary Masses scheduled for 4:30 p.m.  
on Saturday, August 12th :  
   Cincinnati:  St. Peter in Chains Cathedral  
   with Bishop Joseph Binzer    
   Dayton:  Our Lady of the Immaculate Conception    
   with Archbishop Dennis M. Schnurr.   

Babysitter Wanted 
Looking for an in-home sitter for a  
2 year old, 6 month old and newborn  
coming in December.  The schedule would revolve 
around the Hamilton City Schools Calendar.  We are 
looking for someone who will love and play with our 
children.  You can email me katie.copella@gmail.com  
or call 937-638-0087 for more details.  Please have at 
least two references ready if you’re interested.   

Wanted: Parishioners  
for the Offertory Procession 
Looking for an easy way to get more out of Mass - to 
participate without getting on a schedule or adding to 
your to-do list?  Why not take a turn carrying up the 
gifts?  You’ll find an Offertory Procession book in  
the back of both churches.  If the square for the  
Mass you’re attending is blank, then we need you!!   
Just write in your name and let an usher know that 
you’re carrying up the gifts.  It’s that easy!  

mailto:leoou03@yahoo.com
mailto:katie.copella@gmail.com
tel:(937)%20638-0087


Maintenance Update!  Have you seen the remodeled Holy Trinity Center?  
New tile floor, new cabinets, fresh paint on walls and drop ceilings, old and unused items removed. 
When you get the chance, stop in and see how bright and fresh and clean everything looks!  

People in Pain Need “the Right Words at the Right Time”  
CareNotes™ help you provide these words through simple, uplifting language that is 
grounded in faith.  These popular “take-one” booklets have been available at the doors  
of the churches for many years and they offer messages of hope and compassion to those in need on a variety 
of topics, including grief and loss, family and elder care, and personal healing and growth.    
Look for these titles: 
 

 WHEN INFERTILITY BRINGS STRESS AND DISAPPOINTMENT    PARENTING A TROUBLED TEEN 
 HOW FAITH CAN HELP WHEN BAD THINGS HAPPEN     DEALING WITH FINANCIAL STRESS 
 HOW TO HELP SOMEONE SUFFERING FROM DEPRESSION OR ANXIETY   THE SPIRITUALITY OF RECOVERY 
 GETTING THROUGH THE FIRST WEEKS AFTER THE FUNERAL    OVERCOMING CAREGIVER DEPRESSION 
 WHEN YOU FEEL YOU’RE A DISAPPOINTMENT TO GOD     END OF LIFE CONCERNS: A GUIDE FOR FAMILIES      
 CONFRONTING YOUR FEARS WHEN A LOVED ONE HAS CANCER    OVERCOMING THE STIGMA OF MENTAL ILLNESS 
 WHAT’S REALLY “NORMAL” WHEN YOU’RE GRIEVING?     MAKING A COMMITMENT TO HEAL FROM LOSS 

          ADVANCED CARE PLANNING: MAKING CARE DECISIONS NOW AND FOR THE FUTURE 
 

CareNotes™  Take One - and Take Heart.  Give One - and Give Hope. 



    

by Dawn Pickerill / Principal 
 

TRADITIONAL VALUES.  EXCEPTIONAL EDUCATION. 
St. John XXIII represents 150 years of Catholic           
Education dedicated to encouraging and developing 
well-rounded, self-confident and compassionate      
children and young adults who lead successful, mindful, 
service-driven lives.  Our school community is the foun-
dation on which our core principles of faith and hard 
work bind us together as a family.  
 

If you are interested in a Catholic education that       
provides a challenging, structured and thoughtful learn-
ing environment led by highly qualified and experi-
enced teachers, contact Principal Dawn Pickerill at    
424-1196  for a meeting and a tour of the school. 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
Our last day of school is this Friday May 26th.               
We wanted to end our year with Mass, so please note 
the change in the schedule. We will not be having Mass 
on Tuesday morning, rather, it will be on Friday     
morning.  The time will remain at 8:15 A.M.  
 

IN REVIEW 
We had our annual Staff vs. Builders Club Volleyball 
game on Thursday, May 11th.  The Builder’s Club is a 
service organization comprised of 6th, 7th, and 8th    
graders.  Throughout the year they do various activities 
to raise either money, or in this case, canned goods, for 
other non-profit organizations.  Students were asked to 
donate a canned good/non-perishable item to attend 
the game. These items, over 900, were then given to 
the St. Vincent DePaul Society.  The teachers won the 
game and a wonderful time was had by all! 
 

GRADUATION 
It is with bittersweet emotions that we say               
good-bye to our Grade 8 students as they move on 
from St. John XXIII to various high schools. We are 
happy that they have worked hard, persevered, and are 
graduating, however, we are sad that we will no longer 
be seeing them on a daily basis in our hallways and 
classrooms.  We wish them the best of luck and hope 
they know they always have a place to call home! 

           How Much Do YOU Know About 
                    the Catholic Faith? 
 

             Find the answers on the last page. 

1.    The Church celebrates _____ liturgical seasons. 
       (a)  two   
       (b)  four 
       (c)  six 
       (d)  eight 
 

2. Besides Ordinary Time, Easter is the longest  
       liturgical season during the Church’s year.  
       True or False  
 

3.   The _____ mysteries of the Rosary begin with    
       meditating on the resurrection.  
       (a)  luminous  
       (b)  sorrowful 
       (c)  joyful 
       (d)  glorious 
 

4. Every Sunday of the year is considered a  
      “little Easter Sunday” celebration. 
       True or False  
 

5.   When the risen Christ appeared to the disciples  
       in the upper room, they were _____.  
       (a)  texting  
       (b)  hiding 
       (c)  praying 
       (d)  eating 
 

6.   Before Christ ascended into heaven, he  
      promised to send _____. 
       (a)  inspiration   
       (b)  money 
       (c)  angels 
       (d)  the Holy Spirit 
 

7.   On Pentecost, the Holy Spirit descended upon  
       the apostles as tongues of _____.  
       (a)  angels  
       (b)  fire 
       (c)  saints 
       (d)  lions 
 

8. The _____ was the central message of hope the 
first Christians brought to the world. 

       a) miracle of the loaves and fishes 
       b) priesthood 
       c) teaching of Jesus 
       d) resurrection of Jesus 



The Middletown Arts Center  
60th Birthday & Art Auction  
Saturday, June 3rd   5:30 PM 
The Racino / Miami Valley Gaming, Route 63 Monroe 
Original art & fabulous prizes in Live / Silent Auctions! 
 

Guest auctioneers - Fr. John Civille and Mike Scorti  
 

 Reservation includes raffle ticket for a $500 door 
prize (winner must be present at drawing; tickets 
not transferrable) and early reservations get an  

       extra ticket for the drawing! 
 

 Special selection of wearable art and art for on  
      and off the wall for $60 each! 
 

 Other features and birthday surprises! 
 

Reservation deadline is this Friday, May 26 th!   
Reserve by phone 513-424-2417 or go to 
www.middletownartscenter.com and preview some  
of the auction items.  Happy Birthday MAC!  

Falcons Youth Club!  
Bishop Fenwick High School is excited to  
announce their Falcons Youth Club for our 3rd  
through 6th grade friends.  To kick-off this new club  
the Falcon Youth Club is hosting a contest to design  
the Club Falcon and to name this Falcon Mascot.   
A flyer can be found on the front page of our website   
www.fenwickfalcons.com.  Prizes will be awarded for 
the winning design and name as well as other prize 
drawings for submitted entries.  Submit entries to 
youthclub@fenwickfalcons.org no later than Monday, 
May 22nd.   Call 513-428-0525 with any questions.   
Stay tuned for more information about this fun Club! 

 Answers to the Faith Quiz  
 

1. (c) The liturgical seasons are: Advent, Christmas, Lent, the Easter triduum, Easter, and Ordinary Time.  
2. True.  After 40 days of penance during Lent, the Easter celebration lasts for 50 days.  Ordinary Time lasts 
       for approximately 230 days.  
3. (d) The glorious mysteries are: the Resurrection, Ascension, Pentecost, the Assumption of Mary, and the 

Crowning of Mary as Queen of Heaven and Earth.  
4. True.  “Easter is not simply one feast among others, but the ‘Feast of feasts,’ the ‘Solemnity of solemnities.’  
       St. Athanasius calls Easter ‘the Great Sunday’ and the Eastern Churches call Holy Week ‘the Great Week’”  
       (CCC, 1169). 
5. (b) Afraid that the Jewish leaders and the Romans may be planning to arrest and kill them too, the disciples 

locked themselves behind closed doors after Jesus’ crucifixion.  
6. (d) The Holy Spirit guides both the Church and individual Christians.  The Spirit is Jesus’ enduring presence 
       on earth. 
7. (b) The Holy Spirit rests as tongues of fire on the disciples on the morning of Pentecost and gives them the  
       courage to proclaim the resurrection of Christ (CCC, 696).  
8. (d)  St. Paul preached that if Christ isn’t raised from the dead to new life, then we are trapped in our sins,  
       and we have no hope for anything better than this world (see 1 Corinthians 15:12-19).  

B. & T. HALLER 
FRANCHISEE 

Let’s Go to the Movies 
Saturday, June 17th  
Arthur Murray Dance Center invites you  
to join us for our next stage production  
Let’s Go to the Movies on Saturday, 
June 17th at Finkelman Auditorium, Miami University 
Campus, Middletown.  Ticket proceeds will benefit  
the Pink Ribbon Girls.  This is a Broadway Style Variety 
Show with dancing and singing.  This is not a dance 
recital, it’s a Show!  Tickets are $15 in advance and  
$20 at the door.  Call 937-291-2000 for tickets. 

 
 

    Cheerleading                   3rd — 8th grade       $  50 

    Football            3rd — 6th grade       $110   

    Boys / Girls Soccer          4th — 8th grade       $  75 

    Girls Volleyball         3rd — 8th grade       $  75 

    Golf                                      4th — 8th grade       $  75 

N O W  O P E N !  Holy Family Athletics 
2017 Fall Sports Registration 
Registration for all sports is done online through  
Blue Sombrero.  You can find the registration link on 
the Athletics page of the St. John XXIII website, via the 
Holy Family Athletics link on the parish website, or 
here:  http://leagues.bluesombrero.com/holyfamily. 
Find more details for the below sports there.   
                     A $25 late fee will be charged for sports  
                     registrations after Friday, June 30th.   

http://www.middletownartscenter.com
http://www.fenwickfalcons.org/
mailto:youthclub@fenwickfalcons.org
tel:(513)%20428-0525
http://leagues.bluesombrero.com/holyfamily





